THIS IS A DECISION PAPER
TO:


Hardin County Board of Education
FROM:

Nannette Johnston, Superintendent
DATE:

March 29, 2011
SUBJECT:

Initiation of Bowling as a high school competitive sport.
FACTS/DISCUSSION:

The Kentucky High School Athletic Association’s Board of Control has authorized the implementation of Bowling as a KHSAA championship sport beginning in 2011/2012.  This offering will give our students another opportunity to be involved in an extra-curricular activity and compete for a state championship.  Competitive bowling would hopefully give the Hardin County Schools a chance to reach out to students that have never participated in athletics before. The newly proposed bowling season would begin in mid November and conclude after the last basketball championship in late March.  Students have shown interest in bowling as a competitive sport to each of our three athletic directors.  Please see attached list of districts that currently offer bowling.  These districts will now have the opportunity to compete in a KHSAA sanctioned championship.
LOGISTICS
In order to secure the needed facilities for team practice and play, the board will have the opportunity to enter into a contract with Dix-E-town Lanes.  The contract price would be $2,400 per year for all three high schools combined and would include the following:
· Each school would be afforded two practices per week for two hours each

· Two bowling lanes would be provided per school per practice
· Shoes will be provided to student athletes at no additional charge

The coaches can conduct some practices at their respective schools but would need bowling lanes at least two times per week.
Dix-E-town Lanes has also agreed to allow any HCS bowling athlete that is listed on the team roster to bowl for $2.00 per game at any time.  The $2.00 price also includes bowling shoes for the student athlete.

It will be beneficial to hire one coach at each school.  The current structure in place for tennis would be advantageous for bowling.  This would allow one coach per team at a cost of $1,878 per year.  Each school could then add a second coach if twenty or more participants are on the team.
Each respective school will accept financial responsibility for transportation, uniforms, equipment, and match entry fees.  The coaches can also purchase more lanes for practice space if they choose.
RECOMMENDATION: 
It is recommended that the Hardin County Board of Education establish bowling as a competitive high school sport.  This effort will be achieved by financial support of coaching stipends ($1,878 per school per year with the possibility of an additional coaching stipend depending on the number of athletes) and the securing of needed facilities.  The facilities would be secured at a cost of $2,400 per year to Dix-E-Town Lanes.
MOTION:
I move that the Hardin County Board of Education establish bowling as a competitive high school sport.  This effort will be achieved by financial support of coaching stipends ($1,878 per school per year with the possibility of an additional coaching stipend depending on the number of athletes) and the securing of needed facilities.  The facilities would be secured at a cost of $2,400 per year to Dix-E-Town Lanes.  The superintendent will finalize a contract with Dix-E-Town Lanes.
